Tarzana Neighborhood Council
Budget Committee Meeting- Minutes
Wednesday September 21, 2011
Attending – Chairperson Harvey Goldberg, committee members, Max Flehinger, Evan Levi and Allan Wertheim.

 

Absent – Burt Sokoloff, Ken Schwartz, Murdoch Pourkhani and Chris McManus.

 

Also attending: Willard Simms and Rania Pallad both representing the Theater of Will.

 

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Harvey Goldberg @ 6:10 PM at the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center.

 

A motion made by Allan Wertheim to accept the minutes of the July 20, 2011 Budget Committee meeting as written. Seconded by Evan Levi  – Unanimously approved.

 

Chairman Goldberg reviewed the TNC revised Financial Statement as of June 30, 2011 which have been changed to reflect the unpaid bills charged to June 30, 2011 by  DONE and the current fiscal year Financial Statements as of August 31, 2011.
 

The committee discussed a request by the Ad Hoc Committee regarding the possible expenditure of up to $1500.00 for a Tarzana NC Retreat to be possibly held at Braemar CC.  To discuss the future goals of  our neighborhood council.  Motion to approve the request was made by Max Flehinger and seconded by Evan Levi. Unanimously approved.
 

Willard Simms and Rania Pallad representing the “Theater of Will” presented their request for $2,500.00 from the TNC to sponsor and fund the “Thirsty City” program to be presented at each of the five Tarzana schools.   A discussion followed. The committee agreed to consider this request at its October meeting or later, based on the number of requests that are submitted for funding by Community Based Organizations (CBO's).
There were no further public comments or comments from the budget committee.

 

Next meeting of the TNC Budget Committee will be on Wednesday, October 19, 2011
 

Motion to adjourn by Harvey Goldberg. Seconded by Max Flehinger.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM
 
 
Allan Wertheim
Acting Secretary
